
M 

Mlowery 

replied 

Wed, 20 Sep 2023 at 8:03 AM 

To: "PDC Support" <pdc@pdc.wa.gov> 

External Email 

This complaint is referring to the Whitman County Democratic Central Comittee Exempt which has been 

inactive and non-existent since 2016.  The account was closed and any funds were transferred to Whitman 

County Democratic Central Committee Non-Exempt, which is current with all required filings. 

 

Please let me know if you need any further information.  Thank you for your attention to this matter and 

also thank Mr. Morgan for his continued attention to every Democratic committee and candidate in the 

state of Washington. 

 

Michael L Lowery, Treasurer 

Whitman County Democratic Central Committee Non-Exempt 

mlowery@turbonet.com 

 

M 

Mlowery 

replied 
16 days ago (Tue, 31 Oct 2023 at 4:30 PM) 

To:"PDC Support" <pdc@pdc.wa.gov> 

External Email 

Mr. Agina, 

 

I have filed an amended C-4 report for January 31, 2021.  The beginning balance was $250 less than the 

prior ending balance.  A check was written on January 2 for $250 and the beginning balance was reduced 

by that amount and the check was omitted from the original filing.  I am not sure that the entire note that 

I added to the amended report was transmitted.  I have attached it here in case it was not included. "This 

report is being amended to reflect the incorrect balance brought forward from 2020 to 2021. $2,797.48 

was on the original return.  The amount should have been $3,047.48.  A check (#1809) was written in the 

amount of $250. This was omitted from the original return and the beginning balance was incorrectly 

reduced by that amount." 

 

Once again I would like to thank Mr. Morgan for his continued diligence in making certain that every 

Democratic committee and candidate in the State of Washington is properly reporting.  However, I was 

taken aback somewhat by his accusation of theft.  I would think someone with his legal background 

would be more careful with terms like "shady illegal behavior", "ended up in someone's pocket" and 

"secretive and shady PAC".  The $250 was not "stolen" or "lost" and there is nothing to confess.  I just wish 

I had the free time Mr. Morgan seems to have. 

 

Hopefully this email and the amended C-4 will clear up this "honest"  mistake.  Thank you for your time 

regarding this matter. 

 

Michael L Lowery, Treasurer 

Whitman County Democratic Central Committee Non-Exempt 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13014618497
https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13014618497

